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WRITTEN QUESTION

Mr Terry Mills
to
Chief Minister  
Climate Change
What programs and strategies were introduced to reduce CO2 emissions across the Department in 2009?
ANSWER

The Department of the Chief Minister has implemented the following programs/strategies:

· Continued rationalisation of standalone printers, faxes and photocopiers and greater use of multi-function devices with built in energy efficiency functionality.  
· Employees are continually encouraged to adopt more energy efficient practices such as turning off lights in areas when not occupied, minimising use of after-hours air-conditioning and completely shutting down computers at the end of the working day. 
· The Department was an active participant in Earth Hour 2010. 

The Department also adopted other measures related to reducing emissions, including:

· A waste paper and co-mingled recycling program in NT House to recycle cardboard and newspaper waste, used drink bottles, cans and plastic containers food containers, fluorescent light tubes.  

· Mobile phones and accessories and toner cartridges are already recycled.

· The whole of Government Greening the Fleet policy was introduced from 1 July 2009 with an aim of achieving a 20% reduction in emissions from the fleet over the next five years.  The allocation of vehicles is in accordance with this policy.  In addition, during 2009-10, the department replaced the five VIP Fleet 8 cylinder petrol vehicles with 6 cylinder petrol/gas vehicles.  The VIP Fleet drivers are encouraged to use gas wherever possible.  This results in further improvement to fuel efficiency and reductions in emissions.   

· The department also co-ordinated the introduction of TelePresence, a national videoconferencing network, which will reduce interstate staff travel and greenhouse gas emissions.  This initiative was introduced with the assistance of the Australian Government, with a particular focus on COAG senior officials meetings in the first instance.

· These initiatives are all ongoing. 

Planned energy efficiency measures for NT House in 2010-11

· The installation of lighting zone controllers and sensor lighting in some areas. 

· Expanding the recycling presence to the placing of bins on each level of NT House

· Circulate green branded tips and policies both physically throughout NT House and on the department’s intranet

· Establish an Energy Management Committee to be comprised of business unit representatives for the purpose of raising awareness of energy usage and sustainability issues within the Department

